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Ref: 15.245774 
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 11th, March 2016. 
 
The Board decided to refuse permission generally in accordance with the 
Inspector's recommendation, for the reasons and considerations as set out 
below. 
 
 
 
 

REASONS AND CONSIDERATIONS 
 

Having regard to the established pattern of development in the 

vicinity of South Avenue, in particular, the two primary schools Saint 

Brigids and Saint Patricks, in which some 650 pupils aged between 3 

– 13 years are enrolled, it is considered that temporary use of South 

Avenue access road linking Bothar Brugha to our Lady of Lourdes 

Hospital Drogheda, would give rise to unacceptable construction 

traffic accessing via the shared space, between the two accesses to 

the two primary schools, would endanger public safety by reason of 

traffic hazard for users of the schools and would, therefore, be 

contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the 

area. 

 
 

Board Member:   _________________    Date: 16th, March 2016 
    Paddy Keogh 
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